

October 30, 2012

Dear Chairman Patrick & Senate Education Committee Members,

Thank you for the opportunity to provide comments regarding the **implementation of Senate Bill 6** as well as rules developed by the Texas Education Agency since the 82<sup>nd</sup> legislative session.

The Fast Growth School Coalition which represents the 100 fastest growing school districts in Texas is very pleased with the work we have been able to accomplish alongside the TEA and the Commissioner of Education.

As a result of this collaboration, language has been added within Chapter 66 §66.1309 regarding a "high-enrollment growth adjustment." This adjustment allows for increased funding for fast growth districts through the instructional materials allotment as well as additional funding for unforeseen circumstances through an application process.

We do not have any recommendations for changes or adjustments at this time but will continue to monitor the performance of the instructional materials allotment as it applies to our Coalition member districts.

We appreciate the State's willingness to support fast growth districts which currently make up almost 85% of student enrollment growth in Texas and we look forward to working with the Committee in the future.

Sincerely,

Michelle Smith Executive Director

Fast Growth School Coalition

Michelle Snit

**Executive Committee** 

David Vroonland –Chair
Frenship ISD
Greg Gibson– Vice Chair
Schertz-Cibolo-Universal City ISD
Brad Lancaster - Secretary
Lake Travis ISD
Alton Frailey – Treasurer
Katy ISD
Karen Rue – Past Chair
Northwest ISD
Greg Smith – Past Chair
Clear Creek ISD

Steering Committee

Mark Henry Cy-Fair ISD Jamie Wilson Denton ISD Timothy Jenny Fort Bend ISD Rick Reedy Frisco ISD Jeremy Lyon Hays CISD Randy Reid Keller ISD Jim Cain Klein ISD Stephen Waddell Lewisville ISD **Bob Morrison** Mansfield ISD J.D. Kennedy McKinney ISD George Kazanas Midway ISD **Brian Gottardy** North East ISD

**Brian Woods** 

Northside ISD

**Drew Watkins** 

Prosper ISD

Jeff Bailey

Rockwall ISD

The Fast Growth School Coalition (FGSC), begun in 1996, is a grassroots organization of school districts interested in finding legislative solutions that help districts cope with the financial and structural demands of their rapidly expanding populations.

Michelle Smith, Executive Director 823 Congress Avenue, Suite 900B Austin, Texas, 78701 (512) 536-1206 michelle@fastgrowthtexas.org